            RIVERSDALE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Meeting at Riversdale Surgery

At 6:25 pm on Thursday 14th March 2013 
MINUTES
Present:


Chair:

Brian Sword

Minutes:
Gerry Knight

Members:
Jennie Clarke, Eric Allen, Linda Cross (Practice Manager).
Apologies:
Susan Swift, Kate McRae, Gareth Buxton, Steve Lockwood
Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting:

The 24/01/13 minutes were accepted. Linda to put on website.
ACTION: Linda
Actions carried over from last meeting:

· PPG poster is still missing in main waiting room

ACTION: Steve to check
· Front Door Step No 59, Linda to note that emergency door not to be used for future flu clinic for safety reasons.                              



ACTION: Linda

· Gareth to issue suggestions for Facebook page         

ACTION: Gareth
· Issue of Newsletter to Primary School distribution  
 
ACTION: Next Newsletter
· “Contact details form” being handed out at reception. 
ACTION: Complete 
New Items:

· Practice has received CQC advice and is actioning it before any inspection.

· PPG Survey Report. Linda Cross went through the results of the survey. Useful information was obtained e.g. Website was most useful communication tool, patients didn’t know they could have a “phone” appointment and some that they could book appointments online.

· Linda said there was evidence that texting appointment reminders was ineffective at GP surgeries. This seems to conflict with dentist appointments and others. Implies that non-attendance is “meant” not accidental.

· PPG Action Plan to go onto website (minor editing)
 
ACTION: Linda
· List of Health Awareness Days to be compiled
 
ACTION: Linda & Jennie
· Report on Health Panel Meeting 5th March. Gerry had distributed HP slides before the meeting and made some comments.

· Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is for secondary care. Practices will keep their own local arrangements (Claire Haynes).

· HealthWatch. Taking over from LINks on 1st April based in Milford. Will follow up complaint trends. (missed at meeting: PPG should register with LINks website, this will be transferred to Healthwatch.)


ACTION: Steve
· CCG takes over on 1st April, having resolved deficit and currently under budget.
· Large Southern Derbyshire Area because of patient flow into Derby Royal.

AOB:

· Eric asked if sample bottles could be provided when diabetic patients attend Babington Clinic to save journey to surgery.




ACTION: Linda
Next Meeting

6:25 pm on Thursday 25th April, 2013.

